
MEMORANDUM 
   

 

 TO:  City Council 

 FROM: Bob Gerold, Public Works Director 

 SUBJECT: CIP - Loader Tire Purchase 

 DATE: August 8, 2023            

 

Public Works is requesting approval to purchase 4 tires for the Loader.  

 

This purchase is in the CIP for 2023, with a total of $7,300 budgeted for this purchase. 

 

A quote from Pomp’s Tire Service has been received. The amount quote is $7,298, which is the 

state bid price. 

 

Staff recommends approval to purchase the 4 loader tires from Pomp’s Tire Service for the 

quoted price of $7,298. 

 

 


